
 

èवÍछता पखवाड़ा 01 अÈटूबर से 15 अÈटूबर 2024 तक 

Swachhta Pakhwada from 01th October to 15nd October2024 

Event Report 

Đं.
स.ं 

ईवÛेट एव ंतारȣख 
Event and date  
 

Photos फोटो 

01. Day 01 (01.10.2024) 
 Mass swacchta 
pledge and swacch 
awareness 
Swacchta Pledge was 
administered by 
ADRM/RTM at DRM 
office to staff and 
Officers of DRM office. 
Similar pledge was 
taken at IND and 
DADN Depot, DRH 
along with various 
railway stations and 
health units of RTM 
division. 
Prabhat pheri was 
organized at DRM 
Officer RTM from 
DRM Office premises 
to Railway School. 
Prabhat Pheri was 
flagged off by 
DRM/RTM in presence 
of ADRM/RTM and 
other Officers and 
staff of RTM division. 
Slogans and banners 

 

Swacchta Pledge and Prabhat Pheri 



have been carried by 
Scout guide member 
to make commuters 
aware about 
swacchta. Similar 
prabhat pheris were 
organzied at various 
other units of RTM 
division. 
Nukkad Natak was 
organized at RTM 
Railway school in 
presence of 
DRM/RTM, 
ADRM/RTM and other 
officers and staff of 
RTM division. Event 
witnessed active 
participation of school 
students. An award of 
Rs.10,000/- was 
announced by 
DRM/RTM for cultural 
team of Railway 
School. An awareness 
lecture was then given 
by DRM/RTM to all 
students to maintain 
swacchta and adopt 
the spirit of swacchta 
in their day to day life. 

 
Railway School RTM 

 

02 Day 02 (02.10.2024) 
 CELEBRATION OF 
MAHATMA GANDHI 
JAYANTI AND SWACHH 
BHARAT DIWAS 

Shramdaan drive has 
been carried out at 
RTM division. Same 
was organized under 
the leadership of 
DRM/RTM in the 
presence of 
ADRM/RTM and other 
Officers and staff of 
RTM division. 
Similar drive 
conducted at various 
stations and units of 
RTM division. 
Awards have been 
distributed to School 
Children who 

 



participated in 
Swacchta Hi Seva Essay 
Writing competition  
and Safai Mitra who 
contributed in cleaning 
railway station 
premises. 
Nukkad Naatak was 
organized at RTM 
Railway Station by 
Scout Guide Members 
to create awareness 
about importance of 
swacchta. 

 
Shramdaan 

 
Felicitation of school children 

 
Nukkad Naatak 

 

03 Day 03 (03.10.2024) 
Swachh Station (Clean 
Stations): Major Stations 

 
Cleaning of Railway 
stations like RTM, IND, 
UJN, NAD, NMH, MDS, 
COR, etc 

  

BEFORE AFTER 
 



04 Day 04 (04.10.2024) 
Swachh Station (Clean 
Stations): Other than 
Major Stations 

 

  

  

  

BEFORE AFTER 
 

05 Day 05 (05.10.2024) 

Swacch Railgaadi 
(Clean Train) 
Passenger 
awareness campaign 
has been launched at 
IND Railway Station 
to sensitize them 
about maintaining 
swacchta at Railway 
stations and trains. 
 
They are made aware 
about proper usage 
of bio toilets and not 
to throw plastic, 
paper, napkin and 
other garbage into 
the bio toilets. 

  



 

Pledge has been 
administered to 
passengers at IND 
Railway Station to 
maintain cleanliness 
at Stations 
Hand made Anti 
Littering Stickers 
have been prepared 
and pasted at the 
premises of LCC 
RTM to make railway 
staff aware about 
swacchta in office 
premises. 
Inspection of OBHS 
services in Train No. 
12919/20 has been 
carried out by 
ADME/DADN to 
ensure cleanliness in 
train. 

  

  

  
 



06 Day 06 (06.10.2024) 

Swacch Railgaadi 
(Clean Train) 

Inspection of Pantry 
car and OBHS and 
linen services of Train 
no  19037 (Awadh 
exp.) and Train No. 
12904 ASR-MMCT 
(Goldan Tample mail) 
was carried out by 
AHO-RTM  along with 
HI/RTM. 
OBHS Staff of Train 
No. 12416 (NDLS-
INDB Exp) has been 
counseled by 
CHI/IND  to maintain 
cleanliness in trains. 
Also, health 
awareness counseling 
has been done. 

 

07 Day 07 (07.10.2024) 
Swachh Patri (Clean 
tracks) 

 Railway tracks of 
various stations such 
as RTM, IND, UJN, 
NAD, NMH, COR, DHD, 
etc have been cleaned 
intensively. 
Awareness campaign 
has been launched at 
UJN and NMH to 
demote open 
defecation. 

  

BEFORE AFTER 

 
 



08 Day 08 (08.10.2024) 
Swachh Parisar (Clean 
workplace and Clean 
Residential premises) 

Cleaning of dustbins 
and drains at NMH 
Railway Colony 
followed by spraying 
of Temefos in drains 
to prevent growth of 
larvae of disease-
carrying insects in 
water. Intensive 
cleaning of other 
colonies at COR, 
NMH, NAD, RTM, etc 
 
Cleaning of waiting 
rooms, retiring rooms 
etc at DHD, NMH, 
NAD, COR, IND, 
RTM, UJN, etc. 
Plantation done at 
various stations and 
colonies of RTM 
station. 
Counselling sessions 
held at NMH, UJN, 
NAD, IND, etc 
stations and colonies. 

 
 

 
 

 

09 Day 09 (09.10.2024) 
Swachh Ahar  

 
Cleaning of food 
outlets at various 
stations of RTM 
division like COR, 
NMH, NAD, DHD, 
RTM, UJN, IND, 
LCC/RTM, DRM office 
canteen,etc. 
Counselling of food 
vendors has been 
done to maintain 
hygeine at their 
respective stalls. 

 



 

 
 

10 Day 10 (10.10.2024) 
Swachh Ahar  

Inspection of Pantry 
cars has been done 
by AHO/RTM at RTM 
station and CHI at 
IND station and FSO 
at UJN station. 
 
Pantry car staff has 
been made aware 
about cleanliness and 
hygeine in pantry car 
and other coaches 
while serving food.  
Medical fitness of 
pantry staff has also 
been inspected. 
Provsion of small 
dustbin was found in 
pantry car with proper 
waste disposal 
mechanism. Feedback 
has been taken from 
passengers regarding 
working of pantry staff. 

 
 

  
 

 



11 Day 11 (11.10.2024) 
Swachh Neer  

Under the Swachh 
Neer campaign, TDS 
of the sump 
underground water 
and station water 
booths have been 
checked and found 
within limit. Also, 
intensive cleaning of 
platform water 
fountains has been 
done. 
 
 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

12 Day 12 (12.10.2024) 
Swachh Prasadhan & 
Swachh Environment 
 

  



  
 

 

13 Day 13 (13.10.2024) 
Swachh 
Competition 
 
Under Swachhta 
Pakhwada, Drawing 
and Rangoli 
Competition was held 
in the coaching depot 
Indore, and children of 
railway employees, 
aged 6 to 15, competed 
with great excitement 
and zeal. 
Drains and the area 
around residences 
have been cleaned 
as part of Swachhta 
Pakhwada in order to 
preserve a sanitized 
and healthy 
environment.  
Cleaning activities 
have been carried out 
at IND, DADN, COR, 
NMH, NAD, DHD, 
UJN, etc stations. 

 

 
 

 



 
 

14 Day 14 (14.10.2024) 
NO TO SINGLE 
USE PLASTIC 
 
Review of working of 
plastic bottle crushing 
machines at NAD, IND 
and UJN stations.  
Awareness rally 
conducted at UJN, 
NMH and COR station 
and colony. 
Awareness drive has 
been conducted at 
DRM Office Canteen 
and MDDTI RTM for 
preventing use of 
single use plastic. 
Proper disposal of 
plastic waste 
generated from 
Railway Colony at 
suitable location. 
Inspection of food 
stalls have been 
carried out for 
presence of single use 
plastic and has been 
imposed when single 
use plastic was found 
at food stall at COR, 
NMH and UJN station. 

 

 



Stickers have been 
provided at IND 
Railway Station to 
make passengers 
aware about not using 
plastic in their day to 
day life. 
 

 

 
 

15 Day 15 (15.10.2024) 
Review Briefing 
and Swacchta 
Awareness Rally 
 
A press conference 
was held by the 
PRO/IND to highlight 
the achievements and 
milestones 
accomplished during 
the Swachhta 
Pakhwada campaign, 

 



organized by the RTM 
division. 
A signature campaign 
was organized at 
Ujjain and IND Railway 
Station aimed at 
gathering feedback 
from passengers 
regarding the 
cleanliness and 
upkeep of the station. 
In the presence of 
AHO/RTM, a 
cleanliness awareness 
rally was organized by 
the CHIs and 
sanitation workers in 
Ratlam Railway 
Colony. Similar Rallies 
have been conducted 
at NMH and DHD. 
Felicitation of safai 
mitras with garlands. 

 

 

 
 

 


